
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 2, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:  None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon 

 

The board received a letter from the Lang’s who own property in Franconia and who have a right 

of way through their property to a piece in Sugar Hill.  The Lang’s wanted the Select Board to 

know they don approve and have not agreed with a recent proposal by Mr. Sabados the Sugar 

Hill property owner. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that the Town Clerk’s office received a 91A Right to Know Request 

in regard to the November 2020 election.  Town Attorney Christine Fillmore will advise on the 

response.  In addition, the Select Board office received a 91A request from NH Electric Coop 

that Jennifer will give to the assessor for a response. 

 

NHDOT advised that there will be a new contact person for the Crane Hill Bridge project. 

 

The board discussed the Short-Term Rental policy that the Town of Franconia has in place. 

Jennifer will contact the town office to inquire as to how it was adopted and how well it is 

currently working. This is due to the rental properties putting more work on safety services in 

town. 

 

The board received a request from Joe Nanantowich to place a trailer on his property for the fall 

while his home is being constructed.  The trailer will be removed by the 31st of December.  The 

board approved the request. 

 

There is a link on the website for people to sign up for what will be a bi-monthly town 

newsletter.  Jordan Applewhite has assisted with both this and the broadband survey and we 

thank her for her time. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of July 26, 2021 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday August 9, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


